Some things to bear in mind as a first year out –
Setting boundaries is key!  The people you coach in this phase of your career will typically not be much younger than you and there’s a chance you are already friends, but you need to make sure to maintain a level of professionalism.  You are in a position of power over the debaters and while it is important to maintain good relationships with them, stepping too far over certain boundaries can create uncomfortable situations and can make it much more difficult for you to effectively do your job.  There is obviously no ‘one size fits all’ approach to how your boundaries should be set but being sure to effectively communicate them with your debaters is essential.  Of course, it is imperative to research your school’s code of conduct to make sure you are following what the school has set for acceptable behavior.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Never be afraid to reach out to older coaches and ask for advice.  There are hundreds of people in this activity who have probably been through a similar situation that you have, and they have a wealth of knowledge and advice they can give you if you ever have issues. Becoming a first year out means in some cases creating a new social network of other coaches. Find your people! It makes turning to other coaches for advice much easier if you have that network in the first place. Familiarize yourself with the people in charge in our activity, from the CEDA sexual harassment coordinator to the regional representative to the NDT.  If there are ever issues, finding someone to turn to that is trusted and familiar with different bureaucracies is incredibly helpful.
Time management!  It is really easy to dive all in your first year of coaching in an attempt to ‘prove’ yourself or just because you really love debate, but make sure you don’t let that distract you from other priorities.  This includes taking time for yourself!  I cannot recommend enough having a strong system of people outside of debate that you can turn to keep yourself from getting too subsumed in debate.
Know your worth and stand up for yourself.  Just because you are a first year out, it does not mean you are less valuable or expected to do an unfair amount of labor.  You deserve not only to be compensated for your labor, but also to be allowed to say no.  If you are swamped with schoolwork and need a weekend off, do not be afraid to ask.  
